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Steuben County
Task Force on Underage Drinking

Meeting Minutes
December 13, 2017
2:00 – 3:00 pm 


Steuben Council on Addictions, Bath, NY
	Invited Attendees: 
       Tanya DeNae
 X    Harmony Ayers-Friedlander
 X     Jim Bassage
       Jerry Bennett

X     Susan Hooker

X     Kali Bielman-Martin

	X   Kevin Grover
X    Norm McCumiskey

      Jaime Dyke
      Carly Cushing
      Sarah Robbins
X    Edna Kayes
X    Colleen Banik
	      Kyle King
      Kim Smith

      Marissa Haight
      Doug Jones
      Hank Chapman
      Jack Wheeler

      Joanne Woodard
	      Lorelei Wagner

      Ryan Peterson
 X   Rick McInroy
      Mike McDarby
      Mark Recktenwald

      Mandy Zalesky
      Steve Olix


	Introductions

	  Jim Bassage opened the meeting and introductions were made.
  No changes to the minutes were noted.  

	MOUs

	  2018 MOU’s to be circulated and collected in the near future.

	OASAS PSA Challenge Contest

	Jim Bassage circulated information from OASAS relative to the Challenge to Save Lives from the Opioid Epidemic PSA Contest and encouraged everyone to pass on the information to anyone who may be interested in participating.

	Task Force Membership & Recognition

	Jim Bassage reported that there is a need to reach out and find new ways to recruit members not only to the Task Force but to the Coalition in general.  Everyone at the table was asked to also reach out to people you know and people you work with for nominations for our Recognition Program.

	 DUNK Distracted Driving Program

	 Edna Kays reported that nothing further has been received to date from the program originators and

 that she will follow up with them and be ready to report at the next meeting.  Individual schools 

 should be contacted for potential interest in the program.

	TIPS Training

	Jim Bassage reported on the TIPS Training expansion from on-premise to off-premise establishments.  The current goal is to identify establishments in the Hornell area for a personal visit to see if some interest in TIPS Training can be generated.  This is to be performed after the 1st of the year.
Laura Vetter has agreed to participate by visiting a few places.

Rick McInroy has agreed to participate by visiting Paddies, Applebees and Marinos.

Susan Hooker has agreed to participate by visiting Club 57, Seneca Pub, RBI, Southside and the Hornell Country Club.
Norm McCumiskey will provide testimonials from previous trainings to be included in the information taken to these establishments.

	Action Plan Review

	Jim Bassage reported that the Action Plan is under review for the upcoming Grant Application.  Review took place with the Task Force and areas identified where as follows:
Page 4 – Activity – increase from 4 communities to 6 communities to participate in the Sticker Shock Program.  Something needs to be identified for binge drinking.  (Look into the Class Action Training to see if there is a section on bing drinking).

Page 4 – Strategy 2 – conduct a minimum of 4 TIPS Trainings for on and/or off-site premise establishments from 2.  

Page 5 – Activity – remove posting of permanent Social Host signs in retail stores.  This has been identified as a non-feasible physical design activity.  A new physical design activity needs to be identified.  

	Other

	Jim Bassage gave a brief update on Compliance Checks which will be performed in Steuben County over the next month.  
Kevin Grover suggested using Josh VanSkiver (Elmira PD – DWI Officer) as a victim impact speaker and possibly incorporating his speech into the Prom/Graduation Events.  Kevin will provide contact information for Josh VanSkiver.

Harmony Ayers-Friedlander reported that they will be using a National Speaker for their 100th Anniversary event for Family Service Society and suggested that we could pair this event with a school or community presentation on the importance of prevention services.  She would like to see this happen possibly in the Corning School District and Jim Bassage suggested involving Mike Ginaski, Superintendent of the Corning-Painted Post School District.

	Next meeting:  January 10, 2018 from 11:00 – 1:00 at Steuben Co. Sheriff’s Office


	Action Items

	Status
	Task
	Start Date
	Target Date
	Responsible
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	Review Action Plan and provide feedback.
	October 2016
	November 2016
	All

	 SHAPE  \* MERGEFORMAT 



	Look into changing location of meeting to accommodate student involvement.  Looking into skyping, gotomeetings and/or conference call ins.
	October 2016
	November 2017
	Jim/Norm

	 SHAPE  \* MERGEFORMAT 



	Coordinate Town Hall Meeting.
	September 2016
	September 2017
	Colleen

	Ongoing
	Send photos of Coalition related activities to Colleen for the Facebook page and website.
	December 2016
	Ongoing
	All

	 SHAPE  \* MERGEFORMAT 



	Action Plan Modification
	May 2017
	July 2017
	Jim/Norm

	 SHAPE  \* MERGEFORMAT 



	Norm to research Chronic Pain for inclusion on Page 21 of APS
	June 2017
	July 2017
	Norm

	 SHAPE  \* MERGEFORMAT 



	Colleen to send out TIPS for the Tool Box to group again as well as the Nomination Recognition Letter
	March 2017
	March 2017
	Colleen

	 SHAPE  \* MERGEFORMAT 



	Colleen, Jim and Harmony to get together to discuss the use of Youth for community service to the Coalition
	March 2017
	June 2017
	Colleen/Jim/

Harmony

	 SHAPE  \* MERGEFORMAT 



	Adult Perception Survey to be sent to Kyle and Harmony
	May 2017
	May 2017
	Colleen

	 SHAPE  \* MERGEFORMAT 



	Sustainability Plan to be sent to Kyle
	May 2017
	May 2017
	Jim

	 SHAPE  \* MERGEFORMAT 



	Kyle to report back on printing allowances
	May 2017
	June 2017
	Kyle

	 SHAPE  \* MERGEFORMAT 



	June Graduation Awareness – Letter to the Editor
	May 2017
	June 2017
	Jim/Colleen
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 = Complete               = Pending              = Overdue
